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Minutes of the Ordinary meeting of Parish Council held at the Village Hall on Thursday 21st March 2024 at 7pm.
Present:
Councillors:		H.Nunn
N.Last
			L.Hitchcock
			D.Shann	
			B. Shann
						
In Attendance	Cllr Kay Oakes
Cllr Dan Pratt
Martin McKinsey Wattisham Liasion Officer 
			
RPC/98/23/24 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES OF ABSENCE 
None

RPC/99/23/24 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Gresham Barns planning application DC/24/01147 & 6 – Liz Hitchcock

RPC/100/23/24 TO RECEIVE ANY APPLICATIONS FOR DISPENSATION
None

RPC/101/23/24 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was AGREED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 30th January 2024 be approved as a true and accurate record.

RPC/102/23/24 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION
None

RPC/103/23/24 TO RECEIVE THE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
Cllr Oakes’s report was circulated prior to the meeting.  Cllr Oakes discussed the fallen signpost on Stowmarket Road. Council has requested that Kier, the sub-contracter who installed the signpost, to correct the installation, as it was not put in deep enough.  The road narrowing sign further down the same road needs replacing, Cllr Oakes has requested a quote for replacing that sign. 

RPC/104/23/24 TO RECEIVE THE DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT: 
Cllr Pratt’s report was circulated prior to the meeting.  Cllr Pratt did not have anything to add to the February Report. 
RPC/105/23/24 WATTISHAM EVENTS 
Martin Kinsey from  RAF Wattisham was in attendance. One complaint was received regarding the February event.  It was AGREED to send notification of the dates of events In Wattisham for 2024 to residents who do not have access to the internet. 

It was reported that Wattisham had been recommended to come up with a noise management plan that will be intended to be enforced on companies using the base for these events, to  adhere to.  This plan was currently in its initial stages of discussion at the bade. Cllr Pratt asked if the number of events was likely to increase and the response was “no, not at the moment”. 

RPC/106/23/24 HIGHWAYS
a) No update on flooding by the bus shelter at present.
b) Pothole reported but unsure as to where it is – Clerk to investigate and report back.

RPC/107/23/24
a) DC/23/05779 – Decision noted regarding Broad View Farm. 
b) DC/24/01147 & 8 Greshams Barn 
(Councillor Hitchcock left the meeting)
Councillors discussed the planning application and agreed that it was important for the building to be brought back to life. It was AGREED that Clerk would advise planning that Council had no objections. 
(Councillor Hitchcock returned to the meeting).
c) AP/24/00010 – Appeal. Council discussed the upcoming appeal. It was AGREED that Council would reissue its objections to the proposal. 

RPC/108/23/24 CLERK’S REPORT INCLUDING THE FOLLOWING FINANCIAL MATTERS
a) Clerk had received a request from SARS (Suffolk Accident and Rescue Service) for a donation. It was AGREED to donate £100 in line with donations made in previous years.
b) Clerk gave the Finance Report. A copy of the report was circulated to councillors prior to the meeting and can also be found on the website under Additional Information.
c) Payments and receipts were advised to council. It was AGREED to approve all payments and receipts were noted. 

	Payments
	Amount
	Payments
	Amount

	Clerk Pay Feb
	£273.20
	Dog Waste Bin and Post Purchase
	£378.78

	Clerk Pay March
	£273.20
	Licence fee for post for Dog Waste Bin
	£150.00

	Clerk Working from home Allowance
	£50.00
	Expenses - Computer Ink and Paper - Receipts attached
	£52.98

	Playground Inspection Training
	£288.00
	Tax payment 
	£3.20



d) Bank Reconciliation was presented to Council and taken by the Chair for inspection.
e) Clerk explained that Trevor Brown, who previously completed Ringshall Parish Council’s Internal Audit,  was retiring and would no longer be carrying out internal audits. Clerk had been recommended to use Mrs V Waples. Clerk presented the quote to council for the cost for internal audit. It was AGREED to approve appointing Mrs V Waples to carry out the internal audit.
f) Clerk informed Council that PKF Littlejohn would be carrying out the external Audit this year. 



RPC/109/23/24 To REVIEW POLICIES AND PROCEDURES
Clerk had circulated all the reports prior to the meeting, and uploaded to the Parish Website. Clerk reported that Standing Orders remained as per the previous year with no changes. Cllr Nunn suggested that a copy of all policies be printed and brought to every meeting, so that they can be referred to if required.  It was noted that the Standing Orders reflect the notion that minutes should not reflect the ‘mood’ of the meeting. It was AGREED to approve the updated Standing Orders. 
a) Clerk had circulated the statement prior to the meeting. Council discussed the report. It was AGREED to approve the updated Internal Control Statement 2024-25.
b) Clerk had not circulated the Financial Regulations prior to the meeting. Clerk reported that NALC were in the process of reviewing and updating Financial Regulations, so up to date regulations were not currently available and that there would be no point in approving them until the updates were received. Clerk would update Council at the next meeting.
c) Risk Assessment. Clerk had updated the report but queried what to write for the risk factor. Council discussed how the Speed Indicator Operator  was putting themselves at risk when they changed the batteries on the Board and downloaded data. Clerk asked if anyone was aware of any kind of safety training that was available to Speed Indicator Board Operators, but no one, including the County Councillor was aware of anything. It was AGREED that the risk would be changed to HIGH risk, as it was a job that required two people, and was done on the side of the road, and whoever did it, took a considerable risk when doing so.   Cllr Nunn also pointed out an error on the Risk Assessment report, whereby the clerk’s gender was incorrectly referred to – clerk to update. 

RPC/110/23/24   ANNUAL LITTER PICK NOTES 
Cllr Hitchcock reported that the litter pick had gone well with the whole village covered done apart from the road from Ware Road up to Charles Tye. It was noted that considerable amounts of litter had been picked around the field by the Village Hall.  Cllr Last offered to do the road that had not been done so far, from Ware Road to Charles Tye. 

RPC/111/23/24 SPEED REDUCTION MEASURES
a) The previous SID Operator, Peter Watson had resigned. Operation of the SID had been taken over by Cllr Hitchcock and her family. 
b) Cllr Hitchcock had downloaded the data from one SID, but it took over 40 minutes and was a work in progress, taking quite a while to organise, but Cllr Hitchcock hoped to have more information for the next meeting. Cllr Hitchcock was able to report on the key facts that were gleaned from the data, which was reported as the following – the average car speed incoming to the village was travelling at 25mph and the average outgoing speed was 27.7mph. The maximum speeds noted were 56mph incoming and 85 mph outgoing. Council discussed whether it would be possible to find out if the higher speeds were pertaining to emergency vehicles at all, this would be investigated. 
c) There was no update on the speeding survey. Council discussed traffic around the village, and the question was posed as to whether more signage could be provided to emphasise the ’20 is plenty’ around the School Zone. Cllr Oakes pledged to research what signage she would be able to possibly provide funding for. 
RPC/112/23/24 EMERGENCY PLAN
Cllr Nunn reported that a piece had been included in the Parish Magazine regarding the emergency plan with the hope being that it would promote the importance of residents participating in the process of compiling the Emergency Plan.  It was AGREED that Clerk would send an e-mail to Wattisham and ask what support they would be happy to provide.  It was AGREED that clerk would reformat the previous questionnaire and send out to everyone in the village before the next meeting. 

RPC/113/23/24 SITING OF NEW DOG WASTE BIN – UPDATE
Clerk updated that the new dog waste bin had now been purchased, and the licence fee for the post paid for and signed forms sent back to Highways. Clerk had spoken to Highways regarding contractors who would be suitable to install a post and Clerk had been pointed in the direction of Bill Smith who had appropriate qualifications including ‘Streetworks’, meaning they were suitable for installations that affect Highways.  Clerk had spoken to Mr Smith and had been assured that the post would be fitted at some point in the four weeks following the meeting. 

RPC/114/23/24 RINGSHALL PLAY AREA
a) The resignation of Peter Watson from all duties he undertook for the Parish Council, included monthly inspections of the play area. Since Mr Watson’s resignation, Clerk has undertaken the monthly inspection of the play area. 
b) Clerk had spoken to Kompan, who came and looked at the issues raised in the final inspection report of Mr Watson’s. The post on the fence that was loose, was reset by Kompan. Kompan confirmed that cracks in the wooden posts were not a problem unless they became wider than 10mm. Any loose fittings were to be tightened as standard as part of the monthly inspection process.  Clerk reported that SALC had advertised a training course on Playground Inspection and had reserved a place, in the hope that Council would approve Clerk taking the course, and using the information to enhance the monthly inspection process and ensure the safety of the play area.  Clerk requested Council to consider if it was happy to approve for Clerk to participate in the Playground Inspection Course.  It was AGREED that Council approved for Clerk to complete the course on playground inspection. It was AGREED that payment for the course would be taken out of the playground budget. 
c) Council discussed the waste bin that currently resided outside the play area.  Cllr Pratt had confirmed that the waste bin was suitable to be moved into the play area. It was AGREED that the waste bin would be moved by Councillor Hitchcock. 

RPC/115/23/24 MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
None raised

RPC/116/23/24 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING – The Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council will be on TUESDAY 21st May 2024 at 7.30pm – following on from the Annual Parish Meeting at 7pm.

The meeting closed at …8.10pm



Chairman: ……………………………… Dated:………………………………..
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